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                            30 March 2022  

Dear Luke          

Windrush Lessons Learned Review – Progress Update: Publication  

As you will be aware, the Home Secretary laid my Windrush Lessons Learned Review report 

before parliament in March 2020. Recommendation 2 of that report stated: 

“The department should publish a comprehensive improvement plan within six months of this 

report, which takes account of all its recommendations, on the assumption that I will return to 

review the progress made in approximately 18 months’ time.” 

I am writing to you today to inform you that I have now completed my revisit to the 

department, and my independent assessment will be published in full on gov.uk by the 

Home Secretary on 31 March 2022.  

I would like to say thank you for taking the time to complete my “call for evidence”. We have 

taken into account the points you have raised, and these have assisted in respect of the 

assessment. 

 

With best wishes and thanks.  

 

Wendy Williams 

Windrush Lessons Learned Review 
Independent Advisor   


